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Nth Boambee Valley.NSW 2450

'Attention Director - Transport Assessments,
Department of Planning Industry and Enviroment
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY. NSW 2001

25th September, 20019
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Re: Submission Coffs Harbour Bypass Enviroment Impact Statement : SSI 7666

| request that you consider, respect and support our concerns regarding the noise level and

pollution that will impact on our property,'_ Nth Boambee Valley during
the construction and completion as per your, Project update, Enviromental Impact

Statement, September, 2019.

On further investigation with your project team our property is outside of the acceptable
noise goals and level guidelines. We also have two Bridges approximately 158 mtrs behind
our property which will have the clippy clop when vehicles approach and exit bridge from

the pavement.

Over the expected six year construction period and completetion of the Coffs Harbour
Bypass this will severely impact on our quality of life and substantially reduce the value of

our property.

Due to Sleep deprivation, lack of fresh air, natural sunlight during construction and the

completetion of the Bypass we will be imprisioned in our own home and this will cause post
traumatic stress, and also adding additional cost for electricity for cooling, heating and

lighting.

We live in the area that adjoins Newports Creek with fantastic treed and natural fantastic
Animal habitate that will be heavily impacted by the disturbance and change to their te~their
enviroment. With all the current global warming causing loss of endangered species this
should be a priority to us all as stated by Sir David Attenborough, the Bypass should go
further west with minimal impact to the above. | trust you will look favourably on my
submission and address our concerns and make the right decision as this is not a Bypass but

a Ring Road.

Thankyou Anne and Adrian Rhodes.






